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November 29, 2017 

Via Electronic Filing 

M. Patrick Donlon 
Executive Director, 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street, 6th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Ms. Barcy McNeal 
Administration/Docketing 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio  43215-3793 

Re: Dominion Energy Ohio Construction Notice for US 62-P400148520- 
STA-62-24.90 (2018) Relocation Project, City of Canton and Plain 
Township, Stark County, Ohio, Case No. 17-2425-GA-BNR 

Dear Mr. Donlon and Ms. McNeal: 

This letter serves as Dominion Energy Ohio’s (“Applicant” or “DEO”) pre-
application notification letter in order for the Ohio Power Siting Board (“Board”) 
to open a case for the proposed US 62-P400148520-STA-62-24.90 (2018) 
Pipeline Relocation Project in the City of Canton and Plain Township, Stark 
County, Ohio.  This letter is given at least five (5) days prior to DEO’s filing of a 
Construction Notice. 

In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (“OAC”) Rule 4906-6-03(A), 
DEO provides the following information: 

Project Description:  At the request of the Ohio Department of Transportation 
(“ODOT”) DEO is planning to relocate approximately 1,346 feet of 12-inch 
diameter high pressure pipeline to a public right-of-way provided by the City of 
Canton ordinance to accommodate ODOT STA 62-24.90 Road Project.  DEO 
will also replace non-jurisdictional smaller pipeline. 

Anticipated Project Schedule: The construction of the pipeline is anticipated to 
begin in March 2018.  DEO plans to place the line in-service by June 2018. 

Sincerely on behalf of 
DOMINION ENERGY OHIO 

Sally W. Bloomfield 
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